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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	6
	Name:
	Erin Auzins

	Proposed No.:
	2017-0074
	Date:
	April 18, 2017



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2017-0074 would confirm the County Executive’s appointment of Paul MacCready to the Boundary Review Board for a four-year term, to expire on January 31, 2021.

BACKGROUND

Boundary Review Boards are established by state law, in RCW Chapter 36.93; they are required for any County with a population of 210,000 or more. The Boundary Review Boards review petitions for most incorporation and annexations of cities, towns and special purpose districts (water, sewer and fire).

RCW 36.93.051 establishes that the Boundary Review Board has 11 members:

· Four people appointed by the County Executive
· Four people appointed by the Mayors of Cities and Towns within the County
· Three people appointed by the Board from nominees of special districts in the County

ANALYSIS

Paul MacCready is a County Executive appointment to the Board.[footnoteRef:1] The current makeup of the Boundary Review Board is as follows: [1:  Paul MacCready previously served as a City appointee on the Board.] 


· City/Mayor Appointees: Laura Kisieilus, Jay Hamlin, Nancy Wyatt, Claudia Hirschey.
· County appointees: Sylvia Bushnell; Mary Lynne Evans,[footnoteRef:2] Stephen Toy, Paul MacCready [2:  Mary Lynne Evans was reappointed to the Board by Motion 14832 on March 27, 2017.] 

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Special Purpose District: Evangeline Anderson, Marlin Gabbert, James Polhamus.

Staff has not identified any issues with this proposed appointment. It appears to be consistent with the requirements of state law.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2017-0074
2. Transmittal letter
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